T KCWATER o
ORDINANCE NO. 231026

Stormwater On-Call Small Local Business Enterprise (SLBE) Engineering Services, Amendment
No.3

Authorizing a $324,490.00 Amendment No. 3 to a design professional services contract with
Water Resources Solutions, for the Stormwater On-Call Small Local Business Enterprise (SLBE)

Engineering Services project for a total contract amount of $487,586.00; and recognizing this
ordinance as having an accelerated effective date.

December 13, 2023

Transportation, Infrastructure & Operations
Committee


Presenter
Presentation Notes
Contract No. 420 / Project No. 60820043 
The Human Relations Department (now known as CREO KC) approved this project under the SLBE program on June 12, 2020.
There are Affirmative Action Program requirements in this contract.
 
Project Description/Contract Summary
The City executed a $5,000.00 under Project No. 60820043 for a design professional services contract with Water Resources Solutions on August 12, 2021, for the Stormwater On-Call SLBE Engineering Services project.
The City executed a $70,190.00 Amendment No. 1 with Water Resources Solutions under Project No. 82000329 on March 29, 2022 to meet the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) grant obligations for the City’s participation in the FEMA Cooperating Technical Partners (CTP) Program.
The City executed an $87,906.00 Amendment No 2 with Water Resources Solutions under Project No. 82000255 on November 16, 2022 for design professional services work associated with Tiffany Lake banks stabilization.
This proposed $324,490.00 Amendment No. 3 under Project No. 82000329 will add funds to the project for 2D hydrology and hydraulics modeling for Dykes Branch and Indian Creeks. This new modeling is also validated by prior WRS physical modeling results, where appropriate, as completed by WRS for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and City.
The request for an accelerated effective date on this proposed ordinance is due to the following reasons: 
The reimbursable FEMA grant funding ends on September 30, 2024. Time is very limited for the 70% of work that remains to be completed.
The work is highly specialized with sub-contracted QA/QC work to assure compliance with FEMA standards.
The work identifies flood risks within the community leveraging the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. Physical modeling work in the Indian Creek is also with WRS. This allows better flood risk warnings from the 2-year change to 500-year storm. These will be built into the flood warning system for both Indian and Dykes Branch Creeks, aiding public safety and recovery.


SPEAKER:  At conclusion, transition to main speaker so that they can take questions from City Council.
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